Scripture this week:

Romans 6:1-23

¹ What shall we say then? Are we to continue in sin that grace may abound? ² By no means! How can we who died to sin still live in it? 3 Do you not know that all of us who have been baptized into Christ Jesus were baptized into his death? 4 We were buried therefore with him by baptism into death, in order that, just as Christ was raised from the dead by the glory of the Father, we too might walk in newness of life. ⁵ For if we have been united with him in a death like his, we shall certainly be united with him in a resurrection like his. We know that our old self was crucified with him in order that the body of sin might be brought to nothing, so that we would no longer be enslaved to sin. ⁷ For one who has died has been set free from sin. 8 Now if we have died with Christ, we believe that we will also live with him. 9 We know that Christ, being raised from the dead, will never die again; death no longer has dominion over him. ¹⁰ For the death he died he died to sin, once for all, but the life he lives he lives to God. ¹¹ So you also must consider yourselves dead to sin and alive to God in Christ Jesus. 12 Let not sin therefore reign in your mortal body, to make you obey its passions. 13 Do not present your members to sin as instruments for unrighteousness, but present yourselves to God as those who have been brought from death to life, and your members to God as instruments for righteousness. ¹⁴ For sin will have no dominion over you, since you are not under law but under grace. 15 What then? Are we to sin because we are not under law but under grace? By no means! ¹⁶ Do you not know that if you present yourselves to anyone as obedient slaves, you are slaves of the one whom you obey, either of sin, which leads to death, or of obedience, which leads to righteousness? ¹⁷ But thanks be to God, that you who were once slaves of sin have become obedient from the heart to the standard of teaching to which you were committed, ¹⁸ and, having been set free from sin, have become slaves of righteousness. ¹⁹ I am speaking in human terms, because of your natural limitations. For just as you once presented your members as slaves to impurity and to lawlessness leading to more lawlessness, so now present your members as slaves to righteousness leading to sanctification. ²⁰ For when you were slaves of sin, you were free in regard to righteousness. ²¹But what fruit were you getting at that time from the things of which you are now ashamed? For the end of those things is death. ²² But now that you have been set free from sin and have become slaves of God, the fruit you get leads to sanctification and its end, eternal life. ²³ For the wages of sin is death, but the free gift of God is eternal life in Christ Jesus our Lord.

From The Holy Bible, English Standard Version copyright © 2001 by Crossway Bibles

Living Differently

Romans 6:1-23 Todd Coogan - August 6, 2017

Having been declared righteous (justified) we cannot help but happily live lives that reflect the gift we have received.

A Change in Thinking

A Change of Heart

• A Change in the way we Live

Notes:



Questions for Discussion:

Romans 6:1-23

What does it mean?

- 1. Talk through the progression of the Twenty 20 series in your own words.
- 2. Romans six begins with two questions. What issue is Paul introducing with those questions?
- 3. In his next question Paul begins to answer the questions from v.1. Why according to Paul can we not 'go on sinning so that grace may abound'?
- 4. In v.4-11, Paul compares the conversion of a believer to what event in Jesus' life?
- 5. What does Paul mean by 'obedient from the heart' in v.17? What other kind of obedience is there?
- 6. What is the 'fruit' of our old way of life according to v.21-23?
- 7. What is the fruit of a life that has been bought out of its slavery to sin?

How does it apply?

- 1. What are some ways your thinking about God and the Christian Life has been adjusted since you came to trust Jesus? Recently?
- 2. Does a clearer picture of God, or what He's done for us, change our feelings? How? Can you give any examples?
- 3. How did thinking about Christ lead to love for Christ in your life? Did it lead to new patterns of decision making?
- 4. How does that growth continue today? Where is God shaping you now? How can you cooperate with God more in that process?